






Mr. Ballard responded that he agreed it is important to take into consideration that the space not solely 

be used for classic sports related uses and creating a good balance use case especially considering 

Doylestown Townships aging demographics. 

Mr. Wood asked if we continue to have free outdoor courts are we competing with ourselves in building 

a recreation center? 

Mr. Ballard responded that generally I do not believe it to be a competing demand as the use cases 

usually revolve around the seasons and compliment each other as opposed to compete. 

Ms. Herring asked if $12 per hour was an appropriate wage for part time? 

Mr. Wallace stated no, we currently pay $10-11 per hour. 

Mr. Salvati asked how are we taking expansion into account? 

Mr. Ballard responded that will be included in the presentation given in the general Board of Supervisors 

meeting occurring after this meeting. 

C.) PENSIONS: 

Mr. Wallace opened by stating he wanted to talk about the status of our current pension holdings. In 

our most recent summary, our actuaries are using our most recent discount rate of 7.25% as well as new 

mortality tables. Using this the non-uniform level as of 1/1/21 is 94% fund and uniform level is 93% 

funded. The current stress level of the accounts is at O out of 100. Which is very good. Previously, we 

were a level 1. Since 2019 our liabilities have changed from $4.1 million dollars to $1.4 million dollars. I 

would also like to remind the board the MMO using the 7.25% discount rate will be used in the budget 

process. Based on this information the Pension Advisory Committee has derived an IPS and is working 

on doing an RFP for new services. The conclusion is to maintain the course that we have planned and 

continue to carry it out. 

D.) STAFFING: 

Ms. Mason stated that there are no requests for new full-time employees in 2022. We would like to 

maintain our level of interns and keep providing those opportunities. 

Ms. Lyons asked are we pursuing any scholarships or grants for the internships through BCATO? 

Ms. Mason responded by stating we can start to pursue the grant again. As we did receive it prior to 

COVID. 

E.) EMPLOYMENT VACANCY FACTOR: 

Mr. Ebenbach stated using the standards established by GFOA is that if we clump employees by each 

functional group, we can determine that Administration went 0.39% over budget based on just salary 

dollars. If we apply a 1% vacancy factor it provides $350k-$400k total relief over the next 5 years. 

Ms. Lyons asked are we allowed to use a float in our budgeting process? 

Mr. Ebenbach responded this would not be used for a budget but in off years as part of the projections 

to capture staffing turnover when forecasting the budget. 




